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Response to AR

1 message

Levi Stoddard <copilot701@gmail.com> Wed, Jul 20, 2022 at 8:31 AM

To: patrick.lennberg@state.co.us

Patrick ,
Here is the response to the email you sent yesterday. Thank you

Levi
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Stoddard Pit M2022-028
Response to Adequacy Review
7/20/22

1. It is the Division’s understanding that the applicant will not apply for a
stormwater detention

permit but will allow any stormwater to infiltrate into the ground and if there is
ponding for longer

than 72 hours then the applicant will eliminate the ponding areas. Please confirm
this is the case or

provide an alternate narrative.

This is correct. We will not apply for a stormwater detention permit. We will
allow any stormwater to infiltrate the ground, and any areas that pond longer
than 72 hours will be eliminated.

2. It is the Division’s understanding that the applicant will not be leaving an
exposed shale floor and is

planning on spreading overburden over the floor and seeding it with the NRCS
recommended

seeding mixture. Please confirm this is the case or provide an alternate
narrative.

This is correct. We will not be leaving the shale floor exposed, we will cover the
shale floor with overburden and reseed using the recommendation received from
the NRCS office.



3. The Division has attached to this review its Reclamation Cost Estimate for the
site. Please review

the estimate and provide any comments, as this amount will be the required
financial warranty

amount for the site.

We have reviewed the reclamation cost estimate amount of $17,315 and agree
that this is an adequate amount, and agree to that amount being needed in the
form of financial warranty.

Other:

4. Pursuant to Rule 1.6.2(2), please demonstrate that the Applicant’s response to
these adequacy issues

have been placed with the application materials previously placed with the
County Clerk or

Recorders Office, and made available for public review

Please find the attached letter showing these changes have been recieved and
placed with our application on file at the Otero County Clerks office on 7/20/22.



Exhibit |
Proof of filing with Otero County Clerk and Recorder

Otero County Clerk and Recorder
13 West 3rd Street
La Junta, CO 81050

We are delivering to you correction pages to be added to the
application packet for the Stoddard Pit, a Limited Impact (110c)
construction materials permit, to be operated by Stoddard Construction
LLC. A copy of the application is on file with the Division of Reclamation,
Mining and Safety.

This copy is delivered to you pursuant to 34-32.5-112 (9) (a), Colorado
Revised Statutes 1995, as amended, which states in part:

....the applicant shall file a copy of such application for public
inspection at the office of the County Clerk and Recorder of the county in
which the affected land is located.

Please acknowledge receipt of this copy of the permit application by
signing in the space provided below and returning one copy back to us.
Please hold this on file for pick up after the application has been approved
by the DRMS. (approx. 180 days)

Respectfully,
John Stoddard
Stoddard Construction LLC

Received this 20th day of July , 2022 byg%n&m:
Otexgd Co. Clerk and Recorder
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